City of Mississauga

Corporate Report



Date: March 20, 2024 Originator's files:

Clerks File: RT.13.HYD

To: Chair and Members of Council (Ward 1)

From: Raj Sheth, P.Eng, Commissioner of Corporate

Services

Meeting date: April 17, 2024

Subject

Proposed Street Name Change from Hydro Road to Jim Tovey Boulevard

Recommendation

That a by-law be enacted to rename Hydro Road, legally described and registered as Part of Lot 7 Concession 3 South of Dundas Street Geographic Township of Toronto as in Instrument TT125925, being Hydro Road, from its current name to Jim Tovey Boulevard, and that the street be double signed by the Transportation and Works Department for a period of one year after renaming occurs.

Background

A report dated February 2, 2024 entitled "Renaming Hydro Road to Jim Tovey Boulevard (Ward 1)" from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works was presented to the General Committee at its meeting on February 21, 2024 and Recommendation GC-0087-2024 was subsequently approved by Council on February 28, 2024. This report recommended that Council approve the renaming of Hydro Road to Jim Tovey Boulevard (Ward 1) and directed the Clerk's Office to advertise the name change and notify all emergency services agencies as set out in the Street Names Policy (10-02-01).

Comments

In accordance with the authority granted through Section 8, 11(3) and 27 of the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001, Chapter 25, as amended, and in accordance with Mississauga By-law 0215-2008, as amended, which prescribes the form, manner and times public notice shall be given, notice of the proposed street name change has been published in The Mississauga News (digital site) and posted on the City of Mississauga's website (www.mississauga.ca) on March 12, 2024 until April 16, 2024 and mailed to owners, emergency services, utilities and agencies.

Council 2024/03/20 2

The Notice invited anyone who feels they would be adversely affected by the name change to submit their written objections on or before April 4, 2024.

There were no letters of objection received by the prescribed date.

Financial Impact

There are no financial impacts to the City associated with the approval of this report.

Conclusion

On February 28, 2024, Council adopted General Committee Recommendation GC-0087-2024 that Council approve the renaming of Hydro Road to Jim Tovey Boulevard (Ward 1). The Clerk's Office has not received any written objection letters on or before the deadline of April 4, 2024 as advertised in the public notice published in the Mississauga News (digital site), City's website and mailed to owners, emergency services, utilities and agencies.

Attachments

Appendix 1: Sketch dated March 4, 2024 showing all of Hydro Road, legally described and registered as Part of Lot 7 Concession 3 South of Dundas Street Geographic Township of Toronto as in Instrument TT125925, being Hydro Road.

The Index control control of districts.	
	1

Raj Sheth, P.Eng, Commissioner of Corporate Services

Prepared by: Angie Melo, Legislative Coordinator